### BEESTON AC

### AGM

## 19th November 2014 (Start 20.05)

### PRESENT:

Anthony Williamson, Peter Rowlat, Mark Rowlson, Ken Sharp, Trevor Lespear, Penny Page, Paul Page, Dave Evans, Geoff Pennington, Ken Allen, Tony Rushton, Michael Blades, Rab Acid, Steve Mason, Simon Elliot, John O'Donnell, Rob Evans, Caroline Waterhouse, Christine Bexton, Isobelle Alexander, Paul Dennis.

# Apologies.

Andy Hunter, Phil Farmer

- Last years AGM discussed and ratified
- 2 Election of Officials all happy with the current positions (Rab Acid passed the role of Cross County Secretary to Geoff Pennington earlier this year)
- 2.1 John O'Donnell Chairman

Peter Rowlat - Treasurer

Anthony Williamson - Secretary

Geoff Pennington - Cross Country Secretary

Mark Rowlson - Road Race Secretary

Andy Hunter - Fell Race Secretary

Christine Bexton - Ladies Secretary

- 3 FINANCE REPORT Presented by Peter Rowlat
- 3.1 60 Fully Paid Members.
- 3.2 3 Second Claim Members
- 3.3. Subs to stay the same at £15 for 2015

- 3.4 Chilwell Olympia rate to stay the same
- 3.5 The club has a healthy bank balance the Trent 5 race the main contributor
- 4 ROAD RACE LEAGUE REPORT AS OF 19TH NOVEMBER 2014
  Presented by Mark Rowlson
- 4.1 The Road Race League has one race to go but we already know who the winner is. Well done to Rob Evans with a perfect 270 score. Joe, Tim and Geoff are fighting over 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>nd</sup> places.
- 4.2 The summer league races seem popular as ever. We had 78 entries in total over the five races with Rob Evans, Anthony Williamson, John O'Donnell and Christine Bexton taking part in all five races. In the mens league, Beeston finished 12th.
- 4.3 The 2015 Summer League races are yet to be confirmed but provisionally they are exactly the same as 2014 and the same weeks.
- 4.4 There will be a few changes to the races in 2015 to keep things interesting but keep the Summer League races in because they are free and also keep in the County Championship Races. The Turkey Trot has always been a favourite but is getting increasingly difficult to enter. It fills 110 places in just a few hours so in fairness to all, this race will disappear from the calendar next year.
- 4.5 Notts AAAs Awards Katie Jones 1<sup>st</sup> and County Champion at 5K

Christine Bexton

2<sup>nd</sup> overall County Champion at Marathon

Summer League V55 champion

V55 County Champion at 5K, 10K Half Marathon & Marathon

2<sup>nd</sup> V55 County Champion at 10 Miles

John O'Donnell Summer League V60 5th

4.6 Well done to many runners have achieved PBs during the year and wish everyone an injury free 2015.

- 5 CROSS COUNTRY REPORT Presented by Geoff Pennington
- 5.1 Mens final positions 2013 2014 1<sup>st</sup> 5
  - 1. Geoff Pennington
  - 2. Rab Acid
  - 3. Andy Hunter
  - 4. Anthony Williamson
  - 5. Joe Gallagher
- 5.2 Ladies final position 2013 2014 1" 5
  - 1. Christine Bexton
  - 2. Katie Jones
  - 3. Caroline Cavanagh
  - 4. Teresa Gorman
  - 5. Caroline Waterhouse
- 5.3 The 2014 2015 Cross Country Season is now under way. We will be competing as in previous years in the North Midlands and East Midlands Leagues with races also in the County and National Championships
- 6 FELL RACE REPORT Presented by John O'Donnell
- 6.1 Final Positions 1st 5
  - 1. Andy Hunter
  - 2. Andy Stewart
  - 3. Simon Elliot
  - 4. Jen Gaskell
  - 5. Caroline Waterhouse
- 6.2 Races ran by various members of Beeston AC throughout the year. There was a variety of races with mid week evening races of a shorter distance in Derbyshire. Andy hopes to see us in 2015 and any suggestions welcome.
- 7 THE CLUB NIGHTS Staying with Wednesday and Friday at Chilwell Olympia.
- 8 TRENT 5
- 8.1 Simon Elliot no longer able to organise
- 8.2 Rab Acid new Race Director

Christine Bexton New Race Secretary
Mark Rowlson has Race Kit in his possession
The race fee will stay the same for 2015
May use Broxtowe Borough Council online entry system
The race date 20.05.15
TRIP ABROAD
Treviso very successful thanks to Rab for organising the hotel etc. and Mark for organising the flights
We are looking at going to Torremolinos near Malaga on Spains Costa Del Sol on February 1st 2015 for a spring half marathon
PARK RUN
Has been successful. Various club members have helped and ran
Park Run has thanked Beeston AC for its help
A.O.B.
Training runs routes to be more structured and organised prior to the night
Web site alterations to be looked into.
Isobelle to look after Face Book for the club.
Christine and John club contacts
May run the single and double Gravs from Trent Vale Road in 2015
Simon Elliot is away for a while 2015.

MEETING CLOSED 21.15pm